
Staff Newsletter
April has come to an end and we are quickly approaching the end of the school year. Although the end is in sight, we
have to get everyone through the next twenty-five days of school. I encourage you take care of yourselves and keep a
positive outlook on life as we work through the next month and face the many stressors that are associated with this
time of year. When the stressors hit, it is important to remind ourselves that we are here for the students and they

need the get the best version of us that we can give them. 



At the regular April School Board meeting the board agreed to modify the school calendar to make June 2, 2023 the
last day of school for students and to make June 5 and 6 teacher workdays. The board agreed to the modification as a
result of not missing school for winter weather. Please let the school board members know how much you appreciate

the modified calendar.



On April 20, 2023, the School Board held a special meeting to interview applicants for the vacancy that was created
with the resignation of Mr. John Grieser. The School Board interviewed three applicants in open session and went into

closed session to discuss the candidates. The School Board came back into open session and appointed Lori
Saunders to the School Board. We welcome Lori to the ACPS family as a member of the Amherst County School

Board.



As we head into May and the meat of the SOL testing cycle, I want to thank you for all you have done to prepare your
students. Although the tests are important and help determine accreditation status, SOL’s cannot be the only

measure we use to determine the success of our educational programs. Our primary objective has to be to prepare
our students to be life and career ready. We have to emphasize Virginia’s 5 C’s (Critical Thinking, Creative Thinking,

Communication, Collaboration, and Citizenship Skills) as they are essential to preparing our students for life after high
school. Quality educational programs involve more than an SOL test. I encourage you to keep the focus on providing

quality instruction and continue to foster welcoming, positive relationships with our students and families. 



I had the pleasure to conduct the trout release and macroinvertebrate searches on Pedlar River with all of our
elementary schools this month. These Meaningful Watershed Educational Experiences (MWEE’s) have proven to be an
effective way to expose our elementary students to science in a hands on, real world environment.  This year, as part
of the Trout in the Classroom Project, our students have raised and released approximately 700 trout. I want to thank

all of our teachers and staff who either hosted a tank or played a role in the process. I truly enjoyed the leading the
MWEE activities with the students. I hope the students and teachers enjoyed the activities as much as I did. I want to

say a special thank you to our transportation department for all of their help in transporting the students to and from
the river.



This is a very busy time of year with all of the end of year student activities, SOL testing, and close out procedures. I
encourage you to continue to maintain your focus on the students as we enter the last month of school. I greatly

appreciate all you have done and continue to do for your students, their families, and each other. We are all in this
together and it takes all of us moving in the same direction for the schools and division to be successful. I hope you all

have a great month of May.



Sincerely,



William
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Click here to view the revised
2022-2023 School Calendar

Upcoming Events
May 1

Interims
May 26

Teacher Work day (Students do not attend)
May 26

Graduation!
May 29

Memorial Day-No School for staff or Students
June 2

Last day of School
June 5/6
May 26

Teacher Work day (Students do not attend)





During the Regular School Board meeting on
April 6, the ACPS School Board approved a

revision to the 2022-2023 School Calendar. The
last day of school for students has been

revised from Thursday, June 8th to Friday, June
2nd. Monday and Tuesday, June 5th and 6th,
will now be Teacher Workdays. The updated

calendar has been added to the ACPS website
and you can access the calendar below!

On Thursday, April 20, 2023,
during a Special School Board

meeting, the ACPS Board
appointed Lori R. Saunders to

the vacant District 1 School
Board seat for the remainder

of the unexpired term. The
term for the position is

effective May 4, 2023 and
expires December 31, 2023.

District 1 School Board
Appointment

Calendar Changes

https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/calendars/school_year_calendars/2022-2023_school_year_calendars


Educator Appreciation Week
During the month of May we celebrate Educator

Appreciation Week! We want to recognize and thank
all of our incredible educators who help the children
of Amherst County to reach their limitless potential,

teaching, guiding, nurturing, correcting, and
encouraging them each day. Educators are vital,

preparing the way for our society’s future success.
Thank you for all of your hard work and dedication
to our children! #TeamAmherst #ShowUpAmherst



National School Librarian Day
In April, we celebrated National School Librarian

Day! We are thankful to have 9 dedicated
individuals who provide access to information in

a variety of formats. They promote a love of
reading, manage technology, and encourage

inquiry across curriculum. ACPS is thankful for
the work they do each day! #TeamAmherst

Month of the Military Child
April was the month of the Military Child. The

purpose of this month is to appreciate and
support all of the military children in our

community that deal with frequent moves,
separations, deployments, and the possibility
of injured parents. We see you in our schools,
and we care! Thank you for your sacrifice to

our country. #TeamAmherst

Administrative Professionals Day

On April 26 we celebrated and appreciated our
administrative professionals! We are thankful for
their support, organization, helpful attitudes, and

welcoming presence. We could not be
#TeamAmherst without them!

Public School Volunteer Week
In April we celebrated Public School Volunteer

Week. We want to thank the individuals who
willingly serve on committees, complete tasks in
our schools, and mentor our future generation. It
truly take a village, and we are thankful for those

in #TeamAmherst who partner with us maximize
our potential in Every Child, Every Day.

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamamherst?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZV1GUvQ4NBXOWIVXl4iiW821bfQ-EeKUkY1kv7Q0BOtnC88-pFxYmBc_9PmyqPGoXJenrFTmu-sJKv-mHAC3STywMDV6cu1qfZFtvbchePRQJelu70r4evO-OKG6x_lcleoYSSJrCzStW4-0ma6RKmAJDCvht3IHvZtHFZrUltShjn_5frWiClfIXqfBsj9YeU3loO-aOjVVBN9ZbdherGV&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamamherst?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZXcEGhQnwHTV5COCn138im3DeJMEi_cDYoku8dybaY0yt6w0JlnDjwT7mvM4FfbT6YHBFu98TvH6cTG07uZbmPa9gvhKIa9jJZNiYq2rwV2EraSYS4JBHBRTZu0y9PNcmYRU33te-41Be6NYljZfAAcJ1hXjULUCGopIgx4XghoNApmnni7anji8WPPowK2kC26GeHbAevu_l0r6vQLzJQH&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamamherst?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZUeDahYSg-MNPH5GC5qGHKxVdf1gY4gSjTZ2u2AVTgWYOV6IWkcN_ZODxokQAgmsnleoNGIXw7gfFVV3CbdXUlXeh8R-eRzpocgRd2B-PZMgX3u_Iw6Hm38kLjKMfa3yzqA6KnkGTrcA5vED97MhTEsrbm9S48oNlSGQdPWcYpfcrMFW_gBl5BVEMYC4HPKdEUcO2lDuXV1YTaUz8H8K4xE&__tn__=*NK*F
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamamherst?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZUiX0l1k6_lDODGpVMLDpgK2qo46iCq-iCIJJEWioP6gN2fgxxA1CC1i0q1Omdzo0J7K2EYwMfcStJvbkQAKFgP_FvBZ_Yykz3-wBkxKL3QaRCLD9BIzmUQmN4K_35cOjjSGqt_pNQpHFtlvPOYKbYSmRQtCqycr_7jGqCb-7Yaq7Qsjh7lqbVDNOFKxjCE9dGCjXROlkV1AvBmv9eUqQrL&__tn__=*NK-R


Amherst County Public
Schools is in the process of

developing the next five year
strategic plan and wants to

know how students, parents,
and staff perceive the

division's current
performance in a variety of

areas and what they think the
division should prioritize

moving forward. An
announcement will be made
when the survey is open and
available for completion. Your

responses will help the
division understand your

needs so we can best serve
you.

Autism Awareness Day
Amherst County Public

Schools joined the global
community in celebrating
World Autism Awareness

Day on April 2, 2023!



M a y  i s  M e n t a l  H e a l t h  A w a r e n e s s  M o n t h

READ MORE

Health & Wellness
Understanding the facts

about depression and

finding support

READ MORE

Understanding And Talking

About Mental Health Stigma

And Mental Health Conditions




READ MORE

Receive counseling and access

to financial  and legal tools and

services with AnthemLife

https://file.anthem.com/MANSH0307ABS.pdf
https://www.anthem.com/mental-health/mental-health-stigma-and-conditions
https://file.anthem.com/28539MUMENLBS.pdf


Life comes with challenges. 

Your Assistance
Program is here to

help. 
Your Assistance Program can help you reduce stress, improve mental
health, and make life easier by connecting you to the right information,
resources, and referrals. 
All services are free, confidential, and available to you and your family
members. This includes access to short-term counseling and the wide
range of services listed below:
Mental Health Sessions
Manage stress, anxiety, and depression, resolve conflict, improve
relationships, overcome substance abuse, and address any personal
issues.
Life Coaching
Reach personal and professional goals, manage life transitions,
overcome obstacles, strengthen relationships, and build balance.
Financial Consultation
Build financial wellness related to budgeting, buying a home, paying off
debt, managing taxes, preventing identity theft, and saving for
retirement or tuition.
Legal Consultation
Get help with personal legal matters including estate planning, wills, real
estate, bankruptcy, divorce, custody, and more. 
Work-Life Resources and Referrals
Obtain information and referrals when seeking childcare, adoption,
special needs support, eldercare, housing, transportation, education,
and pet care. 
Personal Assistant
Save time with referrals for travel and entertainment, seeking
professional services, cleaning services, home food delivery, and
managing everyday tasks.
Medical Advocacy
Get help navigating insurance, obtaining doctor referrals, securing
medical equipment or transportation, and planning for transitional care
and discharge.
Member Portal and App 
These digital tools enable you to access your benefits 24/7/365 with
online requests and chat options. They also provide easy access to
thousands of articles, webinars, podcasts, and tools covering total well-
being.

Contact AllOne Health
Call: 866-216-1996
Visit: allonehealth.com/support
Code: amhco










